TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING April 18, 2017

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady

Selectmen Absent: Public: Steve Rosen

Board Chair Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:00pm.

The Board unanimously voted to adjourn into a non-public session as permitted by RSA 91-A:3 II (b). The board voted unanimously not to seal the nonpublic session minutes. The Board returned from non-public session at 6:40pm.

PUBLIC: Steve Rosen reported a potential problem across the road from his home. A family has been living out of a camper. Concerns were expressed regarding the possible unsanitary conditions where there is no running water or septic provisions on the site. The family has been talking about bringing in a mobile home later this summer. A number of permits will be required should this be true.

FIRE DEPT:

Chief Ford reported that things have been quiet. There is concern about brush fires due to the dry conditions. Chief Ford also mentioned the family that Steve Rosen spoke of. She was considering notifying the state and ask that they look into the situation, especially where young children are involved. The Selectmen encouraged her to do so.

HIGHWAY DEPT:

Dean Stevenson advised that he is thinking of removing the load limit signs in town either this week or next.

The Highway crew has been working to get ready for the summer season by prepping all the summer equipment for use. The department has begun working its summer hours (10 hour days / 4 days / week).

There has been a little complaining about the loss of the used oil container. With the difficulties getting the spent oil disposed of, the used oil container will not return.

POLICE DEPT:

No report given.

TOWN CLERK / TAX COLLECTOR:

No report given.

BOARD BUSINESS:

The town warrant, meeting minutes, pending purchase orders, and time sheets were reviewed and approved.

A number of appointment forms were prepared, but no one showed up to be sworn in.

Two applications for the recently revised Veterans Tax Credit were approved, three timber yield warrants were approved, one intent to cut application was approved, and one application for Town Hall Use was approved.

A discussion of the interview for the open Administrative Assistant position earlier in the evening took place. Unfortunately, due to minimum salary expectations, the Board would not be making an offer to the candidate. Further, the Board elected to reach out to an earlier candidate to see if they were still interested.

Correspondence from town council Bart Meyer was reviewed and discussed. With no further business to conduct, the meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Tom Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Mike Brady